



Prestonpanns

Community Council

Meeting Agenda
On
Tuesday 14th February 2017
At
7pm in Town Hall

Welcome

Apologies

Adoption of Minutes 10/01/17

Police Report

Update from Last Meeting

**Matters Arising: Mining Museum
War Memorial
Scot Rail Meeting Agenda
Pipeline**

Secretary Report

Treasurers Report

AOCB

Close meeting



Prestonpan

Community Council

Minutes Tuesday 10th January 2017

Apologies: Mike Inglis, Calum Millar, Suzanne Maynard, Owen Smith, Willie Innes.

Present: Martin Whitfield, Zoe Inglis, Graeme Hutchison, Brian Weddell, Tam Gibbons, Faith Brennan, Ferhan Ashiq, Andrew Stevenson, DJ, Tony Leach, Jimmy Yule, Finlay Lockie, Alan Hunter.

E L Councillors: Steven Brown.

Police: PC Fiona Cunningham

Press: None

Visitors: Douglas Proudfoot, Development planning ELC.

Police Report

As reported by PC Fiona Cunningham, full report noted.

Mainly domestic incidents.

Priority is Antisocial Behaviour

Wardens will be on at weekends between 6pm – 10 pm.

Parking around schools: New wardens will be patrolling, and from 23rd January tickets can be issued.

Matters Arising

Pipeline

We welcomed Douglas Proudfoot from ELC. He explained the work and role of The Cockenzie Forum.

He explained that in the 1963 agreement, (which was set up on the construction of The Power Station) the pipeline was not included in this.

We raised our concerns of:

Current condition.

Exposed area between Musselburgh Lagoons sea wall to where houses start at Prestonpan which are not encased in concrete.

Exposed areas which are not encased in concrete from behind Fowlers to Power station site in soil and shingle.

Health and safety and environmental.

No maintenance plan

Identify who is and will be responsible for maintenance.

A recent site visit was carried out before this meeting behind Auldhalmer House where it was identified that in areas where the pipeline was encased in concrete some areas needed attention. Exposed areas on the direct shoreline were not included on this site visit.

It was agreed that we would formally write to Douglas raising our concerns, to take this matter forward, and clarify ownership of areas of shoreline concerned.

War Memorial

Update at next meeting as site visit is happening on 20th January.

Inch Cape

We would like to explore any community contributions that we could have with Inch Cape.

Mining Museum Proposals

We did not get a chance to invite the Battle Trust to our meeting. They invited us to a meeting at their choosing as they would have not met with their trustees. We were invited to a meeting before their trustee meeting. Then subsequently invited to a sudden public consultation for the same time.

It was decided that Martin will attend along with Brian, Tony, and Faith would try and attend the public consultation

Scot Rail

Meeting confirmed for Wednesday 1st March 7pm Town Hall.

Adoption of minutes: 13/12/16

Amendment:

- 1) Correct spelling from Finlay Lochie to Finlay Lockie, and Graeme Hutchieson to Graeme Hutchison.
- 2) Accounts have been audited.
- 3) Meeting closed 21:05

Proposed by: Ferhan Ashiq

Seconded by: Andrew Stevenson

Secretary Report

Area Partnership meeting 18/01/17. Received funding request from Three Harbours. They were emailed a funding form.

Treasurer Report

Puffin funding letter agreed we would allocate £500

AOCB

Meeting Closed 20:54